
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

Health and Safety at School 
Yesterday we carried out an evacuation practice.  You will be pleased to know that all children and staff vacated the building 
and assembled on the front courts in under four and a half minutes!  Next term, we will be having an earthquake practice.  
 

Library Activities 
This term, in the library, there have been lots of wonderful craft activities organised by an amazing team of whānau.  Aylin 
(Mirach, Andach and Mira’s Mum) can be found in the library most days.  She has been ably assisted this term by Monique 
(Olive’s Mum); Thea (Dylan, Nathan and Stella’s Mum); Connie (Dezmon, Brooklyn and Lennox’s Mum) and Emma (Tyler and 
Nathaniel’s Mum).   
 
To date this year, they have run craft activities celebrating Chinese New Year, the Japanese Cherry Blossom Festival, St 
Patrick’s Day and Easter.  This week, they are running craft activities to remember ANZAC Day. We are very lucky to have 
parents who are so willing to give up their time to come into school and offer exciting opportunities to our tamariki.  Many thanks 
to you all.  If you would like to be involved in helping out at school, let your child’s class teacher know!  
 
As well as arts and crafts activities, there are also regular story times.  If you, or maybe your child’s grandparent would like to 
pop into school at  lunchtime to read a story, let us know! Pictured is Allison (teacher in charge of the library) reading a story.  
 
 
 

 
Phrase of the Week:  manu tukutuku   Māori kites 

9th April 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 213 

Tuesday 9th April ANZAC craft in the Library at 1.20pm. 

Thursday 11th April  Lego creations in the Library at lunchtime today at 1:20pm. 

Friday 12th April  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Tuesday 25th June Matariki Hangi - Save the day – the whanau are welcome. 

 



A huge thank you to the Ataseven, Wehrle and Carew whānau for their donations of Lego to our school library.  
The children are loving the creativity and problem solving opportunities that Lego provides.  If any other families find they have a 
bucket of Lego sitting in a corner collecting dust, it would be put to good use in our library. Children love the opportunity to 
create all manner of things.  Lego not only promotes fine motor skills, it also encourages team work, improves communication 
skills, develops mathematical thinking, improves self-esteem and it is FUN! 
 

Lost Property 
This term’s lost property is now laid out along the decks of the old pre-fab classrooms (on the field side of the hall).  We will 
make sure the children have had a look for their lost things but it would be really helpful if parents and whānau could also take a 
look.  The lost proerty will be disposed of (given away to charity) in the holidays.  
 

Te Manu Tukutuku - Kite Making 
Help!  Do any of our whānau have knowledge and expertese in the art of kite-making which they would  
be willing to share?  We are researching ways in which our children could contribute to the construction  
of manu tukutuku for the Matariki Festival which the Parent Group is planning.  If anyone knows  
someone who has this cultural knowledge and might be willing to help us, please let us know!  
 

ANZAC Parade – Devonport 
ANZAC Parade – Devonport 
We have just been informed that the number of ANZAC Day parades and services has been reduced this 
year.  The parade in Devonport, which is usually attended by our school, will no longer be going ahead.  If 
you would like to attend a service, I understand there will be two at East Coast Bays.  One starts at 5:45am 
and leaves from outside the old RSA in Bute Road.  The second leaves at around 9:30am.  This time is tbc so 
please check before you go. 

 
. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bayswater School Orchard 
Children of the Enviro Group, accompanied by parent Steve McLuckie, companion planting around our new fruit trees 
yesterday. 

 
Board of Trustee Elections 
Our school is governed by a democratically elected Board of Trustees.  These trustees make 
important decisions about our school's strategic direction, student achievement outcomes, resources, 
staffing and much more.  The School Trustee Triennial Elections are being  
held this year, and we would welcome your involvement. 
 

Being a trustee is an important and rewarding role.  Parents, families, whānau and people from the 
wider community can all be trustees.  We are always looking for a range of people with a variety of 
skills, experiences, and attributes who believe in making a positive difference to our children’s learning.  
 

If you're interested in standing for election or nominating someone you know, please contact the school office.  If you have any 
questions or would like to find out more about what is involved in being a trustee, please contact Lindsay.  Nominations close at 
noon on Friday 10th May.  Election Day is Friday, 24th May 2019. 
 

Winter Share 
Please bring in unwanted good quality winter items (adults/kids clothing, duvets, blankets, winter sheets etc.) for the Winter 
Share in term 2.  Items can be dropped into the office.  
 

For those of you new to Bayswater, our 'Seasonal Share' is a time to pass on your unneeded goods and come along to find 
something useful!  It is a celebration of recycling and a time to get together.  No money changes hands, everyone finds 
something 'new' and we all enjoy a cuppa together.  Further details to follow.  

Lindsay Child /  Tumuaki / Principal 
 



 
Matakariki Hangi 
We need your input.  Please email Marianne, marianne@bayswaterschool.nz, if you can help with the preparation of the pit and 
food preparation. 

 
Yummy Apple School Promotion 
Bayswater School it’s time to start collecting your Yummy Apple cut labels from bags and the individual stickers from the apples 
for our school to have a share of the $200,000 free DG Sports gear prize pool.  The more we collect the more sports gear we 
will receive. 
 

Last year we received over $780 worth sports gear for the children to enjoy.  Yummy Apple collection sheets can be collected 
from the school office. 
 
 

HHHHappyappyappyappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Ailee McCoskrie (8), Nicholas Maher Mendez (8), Samika Harbour (8) Larel Morunga-Low (8)  

and Zoe Richardson (7) who celebrate birthdays this week.   
 

Happy birthday also to all our students celebrating birthdays during the term break. 
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Connor  demonstrating personal excellence in maths. You worked well with your team to solve the problem and 
as a tuakana - ka pai! 

 Quinn demonstrating respect and personal excellence in both our class and whilst being a tuakana in the 
junior school. Tu meke! 

 

Room 2 Lucy showing resilience in maths when learning new ideas. You strive for personal excellence and 
collaborate well with others.  

 Aorangi being a kind and caring tuakana especially to the Teina in Ruma iwa. You help others with their 
learning which helps support your own learning too. 

 

Room 3 Cruz stepping up to leadership responsibilities and being awesome Tuakana in your house. 
 Isaac stepping up to leadership responsibilities and being awesome Tuakana in your house. 
 

Room 4 Elliot-Rose relating well with others, participating and contributing with a variety of buddies and in a variety of 
learning situations.  

 Pat being a focused learner who applied new learning.  Well done for writing a creative poem using similies. 
 

Room 5 Jai demonstrating our school value of personal excellence as he consistently strives to do his best in all 
areas - he whetū koe! 

 Indiana consistently enhancing the hauora of others with her thoughtfulness and kindness - he whetū koe! 
  

Room 6 Samika being a supportive and encouraging friend to all. You notice when people need help and are always 
willing to lend a hand. 

 Breah personal excellence in the classroom. You are working hard to be respectful of others around you. 
 

Room 7 Abigail being a kind class member. You have taken ideas from our class discussions about kindness and put 
them into action. Tumeke Abigail! 

 Mayze your resilience and creativity during writing. You are working hard to get your ideas down and tell 
interesting stories. Ka pai Mayze! 

Room 8 Clae demonstrating personal excellence. You think about your learning and make connections. Ka rawe!  
 Yuna demonstrating personal excellence in reading. You work hard and have improved greatly. Ka pai! 
Room 9 Fletcher reflective thinking during maths.  You realised your mistake when solving your problem and were able 

to go back and try again to solve it! 
 Leo  participating during class learning.  We love you joining in with us. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sports Notices 
Bayswater Basketball 
 

The Bayswater Bulls played Campbells Bay Maroon. The score was drawn 6 all. The team worked hard on their defence skills 
throughout the game, with player of the day going to Fatai Palu for her great plays and accurate shooting skills. 
 

The Bayswater Bullets played the Pinehill Wizards on the 2nd April with an exciting 32 – 20 win.  Well done to all the players 
with Cruz Tugaga taking out player of the day. 



Community Notice 
 

Five Minute Bird Count - brief training session.  
Sunday April 14th at Devonport Primary school hall, 10-10:45am 
 

Two knowledgable and friendly birders Jim Eagles and Phil Moll will guide us to learn a bit about  
bird identification and how to do our 5 Minute Bird Count. The actual count takes place at a  
specified location and time of your choice between May 4th-19th and can include all family members.  
 

Quick, easy, and fun way to contribute to our understanding about birds on the  
Devonport peninsula.  We will do another 5MBC in October and in years to come!   
All ages welcome. 
 

We can also do a brief training session at 3:15 at Bayswater School one day the first  
week of term, if there is interest.  Visit our facebook group and event pages or contact Lance at pestfreedevonport@gmail.com 

 



Guitar Lessons 
Guitar Lessons are available in Term Two 2019, at Bayswater Primary School, through Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would 
like some more information about the Guitar Lessons, please contact Dave on 021 222 1456 or dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz. 
 

M Sports Football Camp using Inflatable pitch at Hauraki School 
Kick off the holiday with our fun football holiday programme. Suitable for children aged 5 to 13. The week is full of exciting 
games and tournaments. Enjoy our unique Inflatable Football pitches. Our team of highly qualified staff will ensure your kids 
have a ball! 
 

Week 1:  Monday 15th to Thursday 18th April   Week 2: Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th April 
Times/Costs: 9am to 12pm  $29 per day  9am to 3pm  $49 per day 
 

To register your child go to https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore and scroll to your school holiday programme venue. 
Queries: Contact adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz  
 

What’s in the latest issue of Tots to Teens Magazine 
In this issue, we give parents the quick facts about the current measles outbreak.  
We also share a no-nonsense guide to screen time for kids: How much is okay?  
Diana Noonan pleads with parents to please keep reading to your kids, even as they  
get older, as the benefits are beyond convincing. And while we’re on that note,  
singing with your children connects the mind with the heart and the heart with the  
soul so sing (we dare you)!  
 

If you love chocolate, then we have some super-healthy cacao recipes for lunchboxes  
and after-school snacks, and all the details on why this wonder food is so good for us.  
We also cover off elimination diets, facing the braces journey, and take you on a truly  
New Zealand family adventure: Walking the Tongariro Alpine Crossing. We have plenty  
of prizes to win, holiday ideas to help entertain the children, and a kids’ fun page to enjoy. 
 

Your school’s link to the exciting new APRIL ISSUE digital magazine is available  
here http://issue1904a.totstoteens.co.nz/ 
 



St Leo’s Heavenly High Tea 
St Leo’s Heavenly High Tea, on Sunday 5 May, at 3pm to 6pm, at McHugh’s, Cheltenham.  We are very lucky to have Clare 
Grove, Author and Illustrator, coming along as our speaker.  http://www.my-mummy-loves.com/about-clare-grove/ for more 
information about Clare.   
 
You will be welcomed with a glass of bubbles, gift bag and a wonderful afternoon tea.  We would be delighted if you would buy a 
ticket and come to join us on this, one of our School fundraiser highlights of the year. Better still, get a group of you together and 
organise a table!  
 
Tickets are $50 per person from stleoshightea@gmail.com.  Please include any details of group bookings, when you purchase 
your tickets. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ahoy me’hearties! 
 

Margaret Mahy’s Pirate Adventure hits  
the stage this school holidays! 

 

Margaret Mahy’s rollicking and funny pirate adventure, which 
makes for a brilliant family outing, hits the stage for the April 
school holidays. 
 

The Man Whose Mother was a Pirate tells the story of Sam, an 
ordinary man who wears an ordinary suit and who works in an 
ordinary office. But his mother is an extraordinary mother – she’s 
a pirate and yearns to see the sea again. A wonderful and 
madcap adventure ensues as they travel to the sea, with much 
audience involvement.  
 

Auckland’s leading children’s theatre company, Tim Bray Theatre 
Company presents The Man Whose Mother was a Pirate at the 
PumpHouse Theatre, Takapuna from Saturday 6th April to 
Sunday 28th April. 
 

Children are encouraged to dress up as their favourite character 
from the book and …. To book, phone (09) 489-8360 or online at 
www.timbray.org.nz 
 
 

Parenting Courses for Parents of all Cultures 
 

• Effective Discipline is for parents of children aged 4–11 years 
• Effective Discipline in Korean each Tues evening begins 30th April  
• Effective Discipline in English each Wed morning begins 1st May  
• Effective Discipline in Mandarin each Thurs morning begins 2nd May  
 

• Positive Discipline for under 4’s in English each Tues morning begins 7th May 
• Positive Discipline for under 4’s in Mandarin each Frid morning begins 10th May 
 

• Parenting Adolescents in English each Wed evening begins 1st May  
 

• Positive Discipline – Basic Skills in Mandarin each Mon evening begins 6th May for parents of children and teens 8–16yrs 
 

www.whanaumarama-parenting.co.nz  You can enrol online or call Elizabeth 022 341 6212 


